
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          MAY  2008 
 
This is the first Newsletter and Outings Calendar by your new �Editor-in-Chief� Faye Hill. 
 I�m replacing Laurel who�s done a magnificent job of just about everything for so long. Thanks 
Laurel, you have been a TBO treasure and are much appreciated for all your work.  

. 
Other new �Committee� cabs on the rank are: 
     Matthew Angus � President (07 5599 1757)        Blair Slight � Treasurer (02 6676 6371) 
     Sharon Grace � Advertising (02 6672 2403)       Linda Brannian � Secretary (02 6672 3006) 
Linda is a new member from Dungay and we are delighted to have her, and to welcome her as our 
new Secretary. Congratulations to all. 
 
Many thanks from the Club to John Ewin who was our last President and organizer of two big 
campouts last year to Toonumbar and Bowra Station which were fantastic. 
Thanks also to Bill and Glenda for photographs in the December newsletter, and to Sharon for 
taking the minutes at the November meeting. 
 
We have decided to hold our monthly meetings in conjunction with the monthly outing as this gives 
more TBO�ers the opportunity to be involved and saves going out on Friday nights to the Red Cross 
Hall in Murwillumbah. The meetings are held after the outing during smoko, and I think the idea is 
working well except that we sadly don�t get to see Sharon�s bird slides which is a real pity. Sharon 
did a great job for years organizing the sides from BOCA each month, and we thank her very much. 
 
The Club has been busy!! 
Laurel and Matthew, assisted by Faye and Kathy, continue to do monthly wader counts in the 
Tweed Estuary and Terranora Broadwater. Laurel documents these sightings, sending records off to 
Qld Wader Study  Group. 
 
The Thursday Morning Group head out each Thursday to regular sites around Tweed Heads / 
Kingscliff area. Contact Laurel (07 5590 9254) a couple of days prior for the meeting place on the 
day if you would like to join in.  Laurel documents all sightings on her computer and has records 
going back years for each of the sites visited by the Club � a daunting, but inspiring �labour of 
love�.  Laurel was able to provide data to the Tweed Shire Council re the birds at the Kingscliff 
Sewerage Works which have been recently closed down and will be drained thus destroying the 
habitat for 109 bird species. It would have been nice if the Council had considered this data before 
the event and not after!! 
 
February Outing: 11 TBO members joined Rod Bloss and others from the Brisboca club at 
Eagleby Wetlands for a great morning of birding. We saw 71 species in total including Magpie 
Goose, breeding Jacana with young, Australasian Shoveller, and a Red-browed Finch that was 
caught in a mist net as part of an ongoing study of the birds at Eagleby. This little fellow had some 
people concerned but he was fine once released from the net. 
 
March:  Back to Flat Rocks, Ballina for the annual wader outing. 5 people made the effort and 
were rewarded with Sanderlings, Red-necked Stints, Terns, and dogs-off-leads (hmmm). Lake 
Chickiba produced more bush birds than waders, but Pacific Golden Plover were there, and all in all 
it was another good day out. 



 
April:  A great turn-out of members met outside Wollumbin National Park near Tyalgum. As we 
got out of our cars we were met by a cacophony of birds which kept us busy for the best part of an 
hour � Varied Sitellas (White-headed race) and Striated  Thornbills were the highlight.  Further up 
the track was a Red-bellied Black Snake, and a Scarlet Robin (a new bird for our Tweed records), 
White-bellied Cuckoo-shrike, White-throated Treecreeper .. 35 species in total. Saw-fly larvae 
plopped down from the trees �. Detectives Jo-anne and David photographed illegal motorbike 
riders riding through our meeting�.And a great day was had by all!  
 (Allan Goodwin � NPWS Ranger, Murwillumbah has had some success tracking down illegal 
motorbike riders in national parks, and they face hefty fines!) 
 
May:  On Sunday 4 May we had an extra outing to Terranora Broadwater / Seagulls walk, meeting 
up with visitors from Brisboca and Brunswick Valley Bird Watchers, Steve and Wendy. Perfect 
conditions prevailed and Birdcall produced 80 species � not bad! 
Our regular monthly outing was to Letitia Spit and it was another perfect day. 48 species including 
two Beach Stone-curlews who have been occassionally sighted around the Tweed River mouth 
since January. An Eastern Reef Egret, dark morph, was another interesting sighting. It was during 
the monthly meeting beside the river that Linda Brannian volunteered to be our new Secretary � 
yay! 
 
Other newsy snippets: 
Wendy saw Marion and Garry recently. Marion is doing well, and they are getting plans together 
for their new house in Toogoom. Hope they are gearing up for the influx of TBO visitors! 
 
Kathy Wilk and Laurel have been helping Qld University PhD student Michelle Plant investigate 
wild bird feeding practices at O�Reilly�s. Two days a month they catch Crimson Rosellas and 
Australian King Parrots by hand. The birds are measured, weighed, various tests are taken, and their 
condition is recorded before being released. Our girls have been on a steep learning curve, 
becoming quite adept at the job, and have been thanked publicly by Michelle on the Birding Aus 
website.  
 
In March, I came home from a month away to two juvenile Pacific Bazas who took up residence in 
my Camphor trees for five days. Attentive parents fed them bugs, large and small, and many many 
small green, brown, or cream coloured frogs. They must decimate the arboreal frog population!  
 
Indian Mynas -Tweed Shire Council has received funding for their trapping project. Latest news is 
that they have 10 traps out in the community, with another 20 being made. As I understand it, the 
idea is for the public to do the trapping, co-ordinated by a Council officer. I have a trap available if 
anyone wants to try trapping mynas (02 6677 9095). 
 
Osprey breeding season seems to have begun in April for some pairs, while others are showing less 
interest in rebuilding their nests. We are always looking for new nests in the Tweed, or osprey pairs 
that appear to be �homeless� and may benefit from erection of an artificial pole and cradle. If you 
know of any osprey nests, particularly ones in trees, please check with Faye (02 6677 9095) as it 
may be one we are not yet monitoring. Last year at least 13 chicks fledged from 9 nests, another 6 
nests had adults present but no chicks were seen, 6 sites were not active at all, and 2 nests were just 
too hard to see what happened. 1 nest disappeared in bad weather, and crows hassled many ospreys. 
 
Memberships are due 30th June:  Treasurer Blair Slight is collecting $10 subs. Please catch her at 
the June outing to Calurla, or send your cheque to her at: Tweed Bird Observers, 151 Mayes Hill 
Road, Tumbulgum, 2490. Can you please check with her that we have your correct email address. 
 
Please send me your stories, interesting snippets, unusual sightings, knowledge, ideas, and feed-          
back for the next newsletter. fayelillian@hotmail.com /  02 6677 9095               Happy Birding!!! 
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